
 

 

KLA 2024 Events 
 
 Membership Renewal      

January 2024 
 

 KLA AGM                          

Saturday July13th 
      Lions Hall, Northbrook 
      Doors open at 9:00 am 
      BBQ to follow at 11:30 am 
      RSVP for BBQ 
       

 Annual Fall Dinner &     

Charity Auction                            

Saturday September 21    
Save the date!                    
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Join the conversation with our 
3609 members  

Dam Update and more at July’s AGM! 

Join the conversation on:           

 

We’re on Instagram!      

Follow us @kashwakamak_lake and share 
your  photos with us             

       #Kashwakamak 

www.kashwakamak.ca  

   Your KLA Board has been busy planning this year’s AGM & BBQ 
which will be held on Saturday July 13 at the Northbrook Lions Hall. 
Doors open at 9:00 am with the program running from 9:30 – 11:30 am. A 
BBQ, once again sponsored by Woodcrest Resort, will follow for everyone 
who has sent in their RVSP and food choice.  
  Highlights of our agenda include: 
 Update on the Kashwakamak Lake Dam EA – MVCA 
 Presentation by the North Frontenac Lake Association Alliance 
 Membership vote to approve increase of KLA membership fee by $5 
 Question & Answer session with presenters and your local Councillors 
 Demonstration by the North Frontenac Fire Department on how to safe-

ly use a fire extinguisher. (This will be held outside, immediately after 
the program ends.) 

 Draw for the 3 winners of this year’s Natural Edge Shoreline and Plant-
ing Kit (Value $395)                                             (AGM cont’d  p. 6)     

mailto:@kashwakamak_lake
http://www.kashwakamak.ca


 

President’s Corner - Sue MacGregor 
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  The May long weekend is just 
ahead of us and I’m amazed at how 
fast everything is growing already! 
I hope your properties wintered as 
well as ours did. It sure looked like 
a good number of people had fun 
on Kashwakamak Lake all winter 
too, despite the lack of deep snow 
and ice on the lake.  
  Thanks to all who shared your 
photos on our Facebook Group. For 
those of you who aren’t part of the 
group, I encourage you to join. It’s 
a great way to stay connected, meet 
knew people around the lake and 
ask for or share referrals of local 
businesses that you’ve been pleased 
with. We’ve also started a “Your 
Questions Answered” section in 
the Newsletter (see page 5, so 
please send me any questions you 
may have and we’ll try to respond 
in the fall edition. 
Your Board 
  I want to thank your KLA Board 
members for their dedication to our 
lake. They made the decision last 
fall to have virtual one-hour month-
ly board meetings so we could keep 
on top of vital issues including the 
Kashwakamak Lake Dam Environ-
mental Assessment and North 
Frontenac’s 5-year Plan, to name a 
couple. This has proven to be a 
great way to stay in touch. 
Treasurer Needed 
  After over 10 years on the Board 
in various capacities, our treasurer 
Judy McIntyre will be stepping 
down. We are looking for someone 
who is comfortable with Quick 
Books as Judy has done a tremen-
dous job setting up our account re-
ceivables and payables for an easy 
turnover. She has also committed to 
working with the new treasurer to 
“show them the ropes.” Please con-
sider putting up your hand (there’s 
one year left in this term) and, or 
sharing this with a friend, neigh-

bour or family member who might 
fit the bill.  
AGM 
  I encourage you all to come to 
this year’s AGM on Saturday July 
13. The highlights of the agenda 
are on page 1 of this newsletter and 
we’ll share more information via 
email in June. We are very pleased 
with the line-up and think you will 
be too! 
Proposed Membership Fee      
Increase 
  One item of note is the vote to get 
member approval for a $5 member-
ship fee increase to a total of $20. I 
want you to know that the Board 
deliberated carefully on key con-
siderations for this request includ-
ing the FOCA fee increase, the 
KLA’s large membership base rela-
tive to many other lake associa-
tions, the modest contingency fund 
needs of a non-profit, and our reli-
ance on paid advertisers to keep 
fees low. We will include an option 
to vote by proxy if you aren’t able 
to attend the meeting. 
  The Board unanimously agreed 
that a $5 increase would offset in-
creased costs and provide a modest 
contingency. We noted that this 
small membership fee increase 
would not preclude seeking an in-
crease in future years based upon 
significant changes such as: a ma-
jor drop in revenue (e.g., newsletter 
advertising), any compelling op-
portunities for larger investments in 
lake sustainability; or, if services 
currently donated by volunteers 
(bookkeeping, newsletter advertis-
ing requests, marker maintenance 
etc.), had to instead be provided by 
paid contractors. 

 
 
Healthy 
Shorelines – 
Enter to win free Natural Edge 
Shoreline Assessment and Plant-
ing Kit! 
  The KLA continues to focus on 
the value of having healthy shore-
lines. Every little bit we can each 
do will help keep our water quality 
high, as well as our communal en-
joyment of the lake. Check out 
page 6 for details on how you can 
be one of three lucky winners of 
the Natural Edge Shoreline Assess-
ment and Planting Kit – value 
$395. The winners’ names will 
drawn at the AGM. Please email 
me if you have any questions,  
president@kashwakamak.ca . 
  Weather continues to play a factor 
in our lake lives, and I encourage 
everyone to stay on top of any fire 
bans or lake level issues that may 
occur this season. Please check the 
township’s website for all up-to-
date information.   
Annual Fall Dinner & Charity 
Auction is back! 
  We’re delighted to announce that 
we’ll be back at Fernleigh Lodge 
on Saturday September 21 at 5:00 
pm for our Annual Fall Dinner and 
Charity Auction. We’re looking 
forward to Melissa Phillips’       
delicious cooking and all the fun 
we’ll have along the way. We’ll 
have more information shortly on 
how you can get your tickets. 
  Have a great summer!   
Sue MacGregor 
president@kashwakamak.ca 

    
 
 

   
  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/5180147717/
mailto:president@kashwakamak.ca
https://www.northfrontenac.com/en/index.aspx
mailto:president@kashwakamak.ca
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Lake Steward’s Report - Pete Johnson 
  Well, that was a winter for the 
storybooks. It was the mildest I can 
remember with minimal snow load 
in the woods and on the snowmo-
bile trails. Ice thickness was far 
less than normal as well. Ice off 
usually occurs in the second week 
of April. This picture was taken in 
the center of the lake opposite 
Brown’s Bay on March 20th. 

  There are some concerns 
with early ice off. One concern is 
that lake stratification can occur 
sooner, resulting in lower O2 lev-
els at the deeper levels of the lake 
earlier in the season. This is not 
good for aquatic life. Another 
problem could be the lake heating 
quicker and reaching higher tem-
peratures than normal, possibly 
causing more algae growth issues.  
MVCA 2023 Integrated Water 
Monitoring Report 
  Kashwakamak Lake was part of 
MVCA’s 2023 5-year cyclic Inte-
grated Water Monitoring Efforts. 
Samples were taken in May, July 
and September in the east and west 
basins of Kashwakamak Lake. To-
tal phosphorus level average was 
6.8 micrograms/l with levels slight-

ly higher in the 

west basin than the east. Water 
clarity was slightly less in the west 
basin as compared to the east as 
well. Of the 11 lakes in the     
Mazinaw and upper Mississippi 
River water shed sampled last year 
Kashwakamak was amongst the 
lowest for total phosphorus with no 
disturbing trends. Anything less 
than 10 micrograms/L is consid-
ered good. 
Good news! 
   I've been in contact with Kelly   
Stiles the biologist for MVCA and 
she says Kashwakamak lake is 
holding steady with low nutrient 
levels and good secchi depths. 

While there may be year-to-year 
variations, there are no overall di-
rectional trends in the data. She 
encourages properly owners 
around the lake to appreciate these 
good conditions and continue to 
maintain shoreline and lake health 
stewardship like the tree day event 
occurring on June 1st with order 
pick ups at Fernleigh Lodge and 
Woodcrest Resort.  
  You can read the specific results 
about Kashwakamak Lake on pag-
es  32 and 48 in the MVCA 2023 
Integrated Monitoring Report. 
 

Markers 
  I have completed my spring tour 
of the lake and I believe all shoals 
are now marked. A new marker has 

been placed at 
the Myers Cave 

boat launch.  
     
  Boating this 
time of year can 

be more hazardous with floating 
debris like dock parts and dead-
heads, so please keep your eyes 
peeled and email me at lakestew-
ard@kashwakamak.ca if you see 
any problems with any of the 
markers. 
  Have another amazing summer on 
our beautiful lake. 
 Pete Johnson         
lakesteward@kashwakamak.ca  
 

“...the lake is holding 
steady with low nutrient 
levels and good secchi 
depths…”  

Photo: Pete Johnson, March 20,2024 

Questions?  

Kelly Stiles (she/her)        
Aquatic Biologist                   
Mississippi Valley Conservation 
Authority 
10970 Highway 7,                   
Carleton Place, ON  K7C 3P1 
www.mvc.on.ca                          
t. 613-253-0006 ext. 234         
f. 613-253-0112 

Photo: Pete 
Johnson “He's 
not too sure 
about his new 
job.” 

https://mvc.on.ca/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/2023_MVCA-Intergrated-Monitoring-Report.pdf
https://mvc.on.ca/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/2023_MVCA-Intergrated-Monitoring-Report.pdf
mailto:lakesteward@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:lakesteward@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:lakesteward@kashwakamak.ca
http://www.mvc.on.ca/
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North Frontenac Updates  
Voluntary “FREE” Septic Re-Inspection Program 

  The KLA encourages you to book now for your free Septic Re-Inspection! The primary focus of this pro-
gram is to educate property owners about their onsite waste treatment systems and any deficiencies with it. 
Overall, the Re-inspection Program aids in keeping our lakes and groundwater pollution free. Systems that 
are improperly maintained, older, outdated or malfunctioning may have a negative impact on our water.    
  In 2023, Kashwakamak Lake accounted for 65% of the properties that were re-inspected under this pro-
gram - 23 properties in all. Thanks to all of our members who participated!  Lets keep it up in 2024.   
  Book your appoint-
ment here: Septic Re-
Inspection Program - 
Township of North 
Frontenac! 

 
North Frontenac 

Strategic Plan 
  North Frontenac    
engaged in a Strategic 
Plan process in the Fall 
of 2023 which I know 
many of you provided 
input into.  The following  is a link to the  2024 – 2028 North Frontenac Strategic Plan document https://
www.northfrontenac.com/en/township-services/resources/Documents/Treasury/North-Frontenac-Strategic-
Plan-Final-Report-ACC.PDF  that will serve as the “roadmap” for North Frontenac as they set priorities 
and assess opportunities against this overall strategy. You will be happy to note that a key tenant of the Plan 
is a continuing commitment to “environmental conservation.” 

Reminder – Lights Out Please 
  As you return to the lake for the summer season – a reminder to leave the city lights behind. North 
Frontenac has the darkest skies in Southern Ontario. Enjoy them and ensure that our wildlife at the lake can 
also live in the environment that they are entitled to! If you are interested, the North Frontenac Astronomy 
park is one of the best places for stargazing in all of Ontario.    

Some tips for responsible lighting 
  Here are some practical ways to practice responsible lighting so that we can all enjoy our dark skies: 
 Use down lights only – with all outdoor lights with shields; turned off when not needed for safety  
 Cover solar lights when not needed for safety 
 No spotlights shining into the lake or onto the dock which reflect into the lake and other properties 
 Turn off/remove dock lights disruptive to the environment and everyone’s enjoy-

ment of the dark skies  
    
NF/NFLAA Questions?  
Marilyn Boston, nfliaison@kashwakamak.ca    

https://www.northfrontenac.com/en/township-services/septic-re-inspection-program.aspx
https://www.northfrontenac.com/en/township-services/septic-re-inspection-program.aspx
https://www.northfrontenac.com/en/township-services/septic-re-inspection-program.aspx
https://www.northfrontenac.com/en/township-services/septic-re-inspection-program.aspx
https://www.northfrontenac.com/en/township-services/resources/Documents/Treasury/North-Frontenac-Strategic-Plan-Final-Report-ACC.PDF
https://www.northfrontenac.com/en/township-services/resources/Documents/Treasury/North-Frontenac-Strategic-Plan-Final-Report-ACC.PDF
https://www.northfrontenac.com/en/township-services/resources/Documents/Treasury/North-Frontenac-Strategic-Plan-Final-Report-ACC.PDF
mailto:nfliaison@kashwakamak.ca
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Notice re: KLA Low Wake and Hazard Markers 
 

  Each spring, and throughout the season, on behalf of the Kashwakamak Lake Association (KLA), Low Wake 
and Hazard Markers are placed, and/or checked around the lake in an effort to mark some of the lake’s shoals, 
rocks, boulders, narrow passages etc.  While best efforts are made to mark the most hazardous areas, it is not 
realistic to be able to mark everything, especially in areas that are close to shore or have little boat traffic.  

 
 It is critical that boaters realize that these MARKERS are NOT navigational         

buoys. Instead, the markers are intended to call attention to SOME of the lake’s 
hazards.   

 EVERY individual operator of a watercraft is solely responsible for safe      
boating, including the avoidance of any marked or unmarked water hazards. 

 While we try to identify and mark hazards, the KLA is not responsible for      
ensuring all hazards are marked, or continue to be marked. 

 
  Please report any missing or damaged markers 

to  LakeSteward@kashwakakamak.ca   

 Your Questions Answered! 
(This is a new feature. Let us know what areas you want to learn more about. Please send your burning ques-
tions to president@kashwakamak.ca for the fall issue.) 
 
 Question: What are the township guidelines for maintaining a natural shoreline? 
 The Township of North Frontenac, with the support of the Mississippi Valley Conservation Authority, along 
with the KLA, fully support maintaining natural shorelines on our lakes to the maximum extent                
possible.  The North Frontenac Natural Vegetation Buffer and Waterfront Activity Bylaw 3.29.1 (https://
frontenac.civicweb.net/document/261422/) requires that the: 
 

“area from the high water mark extending inland a depth of minimum of 15 metres for the  
entire width of the lot, shall retain natural vegetation …subject to limited exception of a    

waterfront activity area…” 
   
For your reference, here’s a summary of permitted exceptions: 
 One (1) access corridor not greater than 7 metres  
 A pathway within the access corridor not greater than 2 metres in width  
 Stairs for access to the shoreline are permitted with a maximum width of 2 metres 
 Pruning of trees for viewing purposes is permitted 
 Removal of dead or diseased trees for safety reasons is permitted 
 Stumps should be retained wherever possible 
 Clearcutting is prohibited in this area;… selective cutting is permitted in the area commencing at a 

point 15 metres inland from the high water mark up to 30 metres from the high water mark 
 Additional tree removal shall only be permitted where trees are marked for removal by a Licensed Tree 

Marker 

mailto:LakeSteward@kashwakakamak.ca
mailto:president@kashwakamak.ca
https://frontenac.civicweb.net/document/261422/
https://frontenac.civicweb.net/document/261422/
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FOCA – Membership has its benefits! 
 
 Did you know? 
  FOCA voted to increase it’s membership fees at its 2024 Spring AGM. This means that Over  30% of your 
$15 KLA membership fee goes to your membership with the Federation of Ontario Cottagers’ Association 
(FOCA).  As such, KLA members get access to excellent member-only resources. Last fall we emailed our 
members with the steps to take to create your own FOCA log-in so you can access this information, as well as 
a Member Benefit PDF with savings codes. We encourage you to take advantage of this.  Please make sure 
you opt in to get their email updates and let us know if you didn’t receive this email by contacting Don Cory, 
membership@kashwakamak.ca  
 

  Here are some useful FOCA links: 
https://foca.on.ca/ 
https://foca.on.ca/issues-programs/ 
https://foca.on.ca/shorelines-stewardship/      

(AGM cont’d from p. 1)  
  We will be sending out emails requesting your RSVP and food choice for the BBQ in the near future, along 
with proxy forms if you’d like to vote and can’t make the meeting.  Please also remember to bring you food 
and/or cash donations for the Food Bank! We look forward to seeing you all there and meeting new neigh-
bours and people on the lake! 
 
Thanks to our sponsor 
  Thanks to Woodcrest Resort and Kyle and Morgan Jenkin, Compass Resorts for once again sponsoring this 
year’s AGM BBQ.  

Enter to win a free Natural Edge Shoreline Assessment and Planting Kit! 
  The KLA’s focus for Lake Sustainability in 2024 continues to be Shoreline Health - Creating a Natural Rib-
bon of Life. In support of this initiative - we are pleased to announce that again this year, the KLA will gift 
three lucky KLA members with a “Natural Edge” package (valued at $395 each) which includes a site visit 
from Watershed Canada to discuss your shoreline, a detailed personalized planting plan to help you improve 
your shoreline and a selection of plants to get you started!   

Enter now! 
  Please send an email to president@kashwakamak.ca confirming that you would like to enter, including your 
cottage address.  We will then enter your name in a draw to take place July 13th at the KLA AGM (no need to 
be present to win the draw- we will contact you.)  It’s that simple.  So, get your entrees in now so that you 
don’t miss out on this great opportunity! 

  (Note that pick up of your plants is at Watershed Canada’s office in Perth Ontario, or Sharbot Lake. We re-
quest that you agree to take pictures of your plantings so that KLA can use as appropriate on our website, in 
our newsletter and our Facebook Group as an inspiration for others.) 

  Some of last year’s winners will share their shoreline planting success at this year’s AGM! 

mailto:membership@kashwakamak.ca
https://foca.on.ca/
https://foca.on.ca/issues-programs/
https://foca.on.ca/shorelines-stewardship/
https://woodcrestresort.ca/
https://compassresorts.ca/
mailto:president@kashwakamak.ca


 Page 7 

UPDATE: Kashwakamak Lake Dam Environmental Assessment    
First Community Liaison Committee Meeting held 
  As you may recall, the KLA is closely following the Environmental Assessment Review of the Kashwaka-
mak Lake dam. I am pleased to report that the Mississippi Valley Conservation Authority (MVCA) is making 
good progress on its Environmental Assessment Review for the future of the dam over the Mississippi River 
at the eastern end of our lake. On February 26, the MVCA and its Consultants Egis presented preliminary 
findings to the first meeting of the Community Liaison Committee (CLC) established to provide input into the 
review.  
  The CLC includes North Frontenac Mayor Gerry Lichty; representatives of the KLA, Directors Alan Dean 
and Andrew Johnston; three other KLA members who are lake cottage owners, Michael Fenton, Lawrence 
Flynn and Bernie Harrigan; and a representative of the Hiawatha First Nation, Tom Cowie, Lands/Resources 
Consultation.  
  Lisa Marshall, the project manager at Egis, led the presentation.  
She reviewed the areas examined by the study team: the natural and 
social environment of the dam; archaeological and heritage assess-
ments; hydrological studies upstream and downstream of the dam, 
and a structural evaluation of the dam itself. One consideration is 
maintaining maintaining water levels for the Manòmin (wild rice 
fields) which has a cultural significance to the Ardoch Algonquin 
First Nation, Alderville First Nation and potentially other First Na-
tions. 
  The study team then examined five alternatives: (1) do nothing - 
make no changes at this time; (2) demolish and decommission the 
existing dam and either construct a passive system (such as an over-
flow weir system) or reinstate the natural watercourse; (3) rehabili-
tate the existing dam; (4) demolish the existing dam and replace it 
with a new dam at the same location; (5) demolish the existing dam and replace it with a new dam built 
across the Mississippi River a short distance downstream.  
Good news! 
  Based on an initial evaluation, the recommended technically preferred alternative is Alternative 4 - replace 
the existing dam at the same location. This alternative will enable the MVCA to maintain current water  
levels and flows upstream and downstream of the dam and provide additional capacity to handle major storms 
and future climate change events, with no adverse environmental impact.   
Next steps 
  After a good discussion, the members of the CLC expressed broad support for rebuilding the dam at its pre-
sent location.  Egis and the MVCA emphasized that this alternative was the currently recommended alterna-
tive and will be confirmed following further consultation with agencies, stakeholders, First Nations, interest 
groups and the public.  
Community Meeting next week! 
 On Thursday May 23 from 4:00 – 6:00 pm, the MVCA and its consultants will hold a virtual Public    
Information Session on the Kashwakamak Lake Dam EA. This will allow agencies, stakeholders and 
the general public to comment on the study’s progress, the alternatives reviewed and the preferred solution. If 
you are interested, visit MVCA’s website for the ZOOM link and call-in details at https://mvc.on.ca/current-
initiatives/kash-class-ea/  
  Selection of the technically preferred alternative will be made upon the completion of this stage of consulta-
tion and the remaining studies. The EA review should be completed this year, followed by a formal notice of 
project completion. Detailed design, tendering and contract selection will proceed during 2025. Demolition 
and reconstruction will probably not start before 2026. 
           (Dam EA cont’d p. 10)  

Photo: https://mvc.on.ca/

https://mvc.on.ca/current-initiatives/kash-class-ea/
https://mvc.on.ca/current-initiatives/kash-class-ea/
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Lake Sustainability Implementation Update 
 
MVCA Tree Planting Program for Kashwakamak Lake – Healthy Shorelines! 
  The KLA is delighted to participate in Mississippi Valley Conservation Authority’s 
(MVCA) Tree Planting Program. The response from both KLA members and other 
property owners on the lake was great. In all, 21 KLA members are participating and 
11 non-members with an order of 543 trees and bushes! In addition, several KLA 
members are participating MVCA’s Shoreline Planting Program and will have site vis-
its this spring. The KLA made a $10 donation for every KLA member participating, 
for a total of $210 to their Wetlands and Stewardship programs. 
 

Pick-up day – Saturday June 1 between 10 am – 2 pm @ Fernleigh Lodge and Woodcrest Resort 
  Everyone who placed an order for trees and bushes has a 15 – 20 minute pick-up window, in an effort to help 
things go smoothly. There’s a lot to keep track of with 543 specimens! You should have received an email the 
week of May 6 letting you know what your pick-up window will be. If not, please contact Kayla Cuddy, 
KCuddy@mvc.on.ca.  Make sure to say hi to the KLA Board Member who will be there, and let us know if 
you have any questions. 
 
MVCA Spring Report 
  Kelly Stiles, Aquatic Biologist at MVCA recent spring report stated that, “Stewardship staff will be planting 
six private properties this spring, with additional plantings being planned for fall 2024; including … hosting 
plant giveaways with Sunday Lake Association and  Kashwakamak Lake Association.” 
 For more stewardship program information please see their website: https://mvc.on.ca/citizen-science-
stewardship/planting-programs/  
 

Invasive Species – How you can help 
  MVCA has an invasive species program in our area and one of their summer students is acting as a liaison 
for the program. This person will be available to help with species ID or provide educational resources such as 
ID booklets and boat launch signs. Please continue to keep an eye out for both aquatic and terrestrial invasive 
species in your area and report suspected sightings to either eddmaps.org or inaturalist.org. You are also al-
ways welcome to send your photos directly to MVCA or call for advice. We would appreciate it if any con-
cerns are also shared with our Lake Steward, Pete Johnson, email lakesteward@kashwakamak.ca. 
For more information see: http://invadingspecies.com/     https://www.invasivespeciescentre.ca/ 
 

Permitting Questions? 
  If you have any questions about MVCA’s permitting process, or are concerned about a potential violation 
please refer to their website: 
https://mvc.on.ca/development-permits/ 
https://mvc.on.ca/development-permits/regulations-and-policies/ 
  
Lake Protection Workbook 
 
  Please take advantage of MVCA’s Lake Protection Workbook. It is available online here: https://
watersheds.ca/lake-protection-workbook/ or if you’d like printed copies we will have some available at our 
July 13 AGM at the Lions Hall in Northbrook. 
            

https://mvc.on.ca/citizen-science-stewardship/planting-programs/
mailto:KCuddy@mvc.on.ca
https://mvc.on.ca/citizen-science-stewardship/planting-programs/
https://mvc.on.ca/citizen-science-stewardship/planting-programs/
eddmaps.org
inaturalist.org
mailto:lakesteward@kashwakamak.ca
http://invadingspecies.com/
https://www.invasivespeciescentre.ca/
https://mvc.on.ca/development-permits/
https://mvc.on.ca/development-permits/regulations-and-policies/
https://watersheds.ca/lake-protection-workbook/
https://watersheds.ca/lake-protection-workbook/
http://kashwakamak.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/Kashwakamak-Lake-Sustainability-Plan-October-2016_FINAL-Online.pdf


 

Community News 
Land O’Lakes Speakers’ Forum 
  The Speakers Forum is back for 2024 at the 
Northbrook Lions Hall . Start time is 7 pm, fol-
lowed by light snacks. Bar will be open. Take 
advantage of the excellent speakers for the 2024 
season (April – September). 
  For more information on the Speakers’ Forum 
please go to https://
pioneer.mazinaw.on.ca/2024/04/03/2024-land-o-
lakes-speakers-forum-program/.   
 

Food Bank Donations are easy! 
Anyone can donate directly to the Land o’ 

Lakes Emergency Food Bank in Cloyne and receive a tax receipt.  
You can send an e-transfer to  lolfoodbank@gmail.com  
You can mail a cheque to North Frontenac Food Bank, Box 67, Cloyne ON K0H 1K0  

 Questions? Call 613-532-8855 and leave a message. 

          Did you know? 
 

  “The Kashwakamak Lake Association (KLA) acts to monitor the 
health of the lake and its ecosystems, monitor lake issues such as 
taxes, interface with Municipal Council, organize community events 
and keep all residents (seasonal and year-round) informed of im-
portant  developments. 

  Areas of interest include the environment, water safety, public health, lake stewardship and 
member education. Issues on which we have lobbied include: market value assessment, lake-
front purchase, proxy voting and municipal services.” 

www.kashwakamak.ca  

We appreciate your Donations to the KLA! 
Did you know that every year the KLA receives unsolicited donations? Some are even anonymous. 
Thank you to everyone who loves the lake and is helping the KLA. 

Interested in donating?  
There are 3 easy ways you can donate:  

 Send an Interac payment to treasurer@kashwakamak.ca (no password required) 
 Mail us a cheque to Treasurer, KLA,                                                                                                                    

1715c Kashwakamak Lake Road, Arden ON, K0H 1B0 
 Add a donation to your Annual Membership fee payment in January 2024 

Page 9 

https://pioneer.mazinaw.on.ca/2024/04/03/2024-land-o-lakes-speakers-forum-program/
https://pioneer.mazinaw.on.ca/2024/04/03/2024-land-o-lakes-speakers-forum-program/
https://pioneer.mazinaw.on.ca/2024/04/03/2024-land-o-lakes-speakers-forum-program/
mailto:lolfoodbank@gmail.com
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(Dam EA cont’d from p. 7) 

Addressing our concerns 

  The CLC urged the MVCA to minimize any disruption to the normal schedule for raising and lowering the 
level of our lake and to provide early notice of any changes.  The MVCA agreed to do so and indicated they 
were eager to reach out to the lake community through the KLA and other lines of communication. 

  The KLA is committed to keeping our members and lake community up-to-date with this project. Please for-
ward any concerns or questions to either directoralan@kashwakamak.ca or                                                    
directorandrew@kashwakamak.ca. This is a standing item at our monthly board meetings and there will be a 
presentation at our July 13 AGM. 
  
You can find updated information on this project on our website,  

https://kashwakamak.ca/kashwakamak-lake-dam-environmental-assessment-notice-of-intent/  

                                                                                 Alan Dean, Director 

Owen Phillips Photography, May 11, 2024 

mailto:directoralan@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:directorandrew@kashwakamak.ca
https://kashwakamak.ca/kashwakamak-lake-dam-environmental-assessment-notice-of-intent/
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ywhc@live.ca 
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Russell Gray Excavating 

 2412 Harlowe Road, RR1 

 Arden, ON 

 K0H 1B0 

 (613) 336-2566 

 judygray@sympatico.ca 
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www.kashwakamak.ca  
1715c Kashwakamak Lake Road, 
Arden ON K0H 1B0 

Kashwakamak Lake 

Sue MacGregor President / Communications / Mitchell Bay     613-336-2693        president@kashwakamak.ca  

Marilyn Boston VP / North Frontenac Liaison & NFLAA /     416-848-6266        vp@kashwakamak.ca    

                Whitefish Bay                         nfliaison@kashwakamak.ca   

Judy McIntyre Treasurer / Mitchell Bay                                     613-336-2882         treasurer@kashwakamak.ca 

Heather Nowlan Secretary / Whitefish Bay                                         secretary@kashwakamak.ca 

Gord Hunter Past President / South Kash Lake Lane    613-336-7345         pastpresident@kashwakamak.ca 

Don Cory  Membership / Whitefish Bay                              613-336-2374         membership@kashwakamak.ca 

Pete Johnson Lake Steward / South Kash Lake Lane              613-336-0886         LakeSteward@kashwakamak.ca 

Mary Larson Director / Special Events / Tower Lane              613-336-8832         directormary@kashwakamak.ca  

Kim Howson Director / Special Events & Advertising /    613-336-0126       directorkim@kashwakamak.ca  

  Whitefish Channel 

Alan Dean Director / Dam /East end       613 479-2088          directoralan@kashwakamak.ca 

Andrew Johnston Director / Dam / Weiss Point      705-761-7738         directorAndrew@kashwakamak.ca  

Ted Ashberry Director / Special Events / Brown ’ s Bay         directorted@kashwakamak.ca 

Join our growing 3609 members 
Kashwakamak Lake   

group on   
 

KLA Board of Directors 2023-2025 

Newsletter Editor:                    
Sue MacGregor 

Phone: 613-336-2693  
or 613-806-2355 

webeditor@kashwakamak.ca   

Keep sharing your photos on Facebook! 

http://www.kashwakamak.ca
mailto:president@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:webeditor@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:vp@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:nfliaison@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:treasurer@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:secretary@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:president@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:membership@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:LakeSteward@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:directormary@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:directorkim@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:directorbert@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:directorbert@kashwakamak.ca
mailto:directorted@kashwakamak.ca
http://www.facebook.com/groups/5180147717/

